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DIRECTOR 

Kathy Znosko, 272 Noble Street, West Haven, CT 06516, kathyznosko@yahoo.com, 203-932-1539 

“Our members are Connecticut’s Jewels among Women” 

You, the members of CJW are truly, Connecticut's Jewels among Women.  You do so much for so 
many people in your communities, in the state, and beyond.  You work hard to support your home 
clubs.  All of your clubs, working together, have done amazing things for our state. 

When women band together, there is so much we can do.  It is through working together that we 
can keep CJW a powerful force, contributing to the betterment of our state.   

Coming to state meetings and conferences will help keep you connected.  If your club has 
problems traveling to meetings in other parts of the state, you can volunteer to host one of the 
meetings in your own town.  This way, you will be able to benefit from the interactions with other 
clubs, without traveling.   

Another way to benefit from interacting with other clubs, on a smaller scale, is through district 
meetings.  You won't have far to travel and you can get to know other members from your area 
and possibly work with them on a project or two. 

Healthy, active districts need committed District Advisors to get the clubs in the district together 
and to keep in touch with them.  This makes the position of District Advisor one of the most 
important on the CJW Board of Directors, but it can also be one of the most difficult to fill.  Won't 
you consider filling this need for your district? 

Wednesday, March 12th is our annual Presidents' Dinner.  I look forward to seeing and honoring 
many of you there. 

I'm also looking forward to reading all of your President's Reports that you will be bringing to that 
dinner. 

Kathy 

 

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR 

Amy Neves, 12 Grace Lane, Cromwell, CT 06416, nevesfamily34@gmail.com  860-951-2242 

No report. 

IMMEDIATE PAST DIRECTOR/LEADERSHIP/PARLIAMENTARIAN 

Ronnie Hollis, 84 White Oak Drive, Harwinton, CT 06791, ronniestarfish50@aol.com, 860-485-9736 

“Juniors make a difference in the lives of others” 

I would like to talk a little about CJW Connection.    And how important it is for your club and CJW 
to always have open lines of communication.   If you are having any kind of question, and may 
need help or not sure how to handle something, always know calling a CJW board member should 
be one of the first things you do.  And if for some reason she does not have the answer, she will 

mailto:kathyznosko@yahoo.com
mailto:nevesfamily34@gmail.com
mailto:ronniestarfish50@aol.com
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find it out for you.  Or direct you to someone who can help you.  We want to emphasize that we 
are here for you. So you need help with a problem, a question, idea, or whatever.  You need to 
make the first call to let us know ....So........ 

  "Who you gonna to call".....  Not a ghost buster .....Call a CJW Board Member! 

    So sorry I had to put that in..... 

 

Ok....Another part of CJW Connection is attending CJW meetings and we have two important ones 
coming up.   President's Dinner and Spring Conference.  So please look for those calls inviting your 
club, and they always a lot of fun and they are a good way to make a connection, to not only CJW 
but with other clubs to share ideas.  You may never know you may meet someone who has an 
answer to your question or problem that has been bothering you. 

Ronnie 

As always in Junior Spirit... 

 CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 

Lynn Sellers, 12 Allen Road, Clinton, CT 06413, msellers@snet.net, 860-669-4908 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY  -- Lynn Sellers 

The call has gone out to all clubs for the President's Dinner in March, and a copy of the 

President's Report Form has accompanied that mailing. If for some reason you did not receive the 

mailing, please let me know so I can check and / or update my current mailing list to be sure your 

name is present and your address is correct. 

Save the Date(s):  CJW Spring Conference will be here before we know it. The Director's Roast will 

be Friday Night May 2nd and the conference will be Saturday May 3rd. Details will be forthcoming 

after the President's Dinner.  

 

Please remember to email me with any changes in your club’s officers.  

Any activities your club sponsors and you have communication/posters for that activity, 
please have the Director, Kathy Znosko, approve the information. She will forward it to me 
and it will then be mailed to all the clubs. 

   

TREASURER/WAYS & MEANS 

Sue Spencer, 114 Pinney Street, Ellington, CT 06029, razoo1106@gmail.com, 860-212-0533 

If you need any pins or other supplies please let me know, and I can mail 
them out to you. 

mailto:msellers@snet.net
mailto:razoo1106@gmail.com
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RECORDING SECRETARY 

Wendy Gamba, 175 Lowin Ave., Westville, CT 06515, wgamba@yahoo.com, 203-859-5729 

Minutes from Fall Conference is printed at the end of this newsletter. 

 

 

 

ARTS & EDUCATION  

Patti Stankevicius, 374 Central Ave., Wolcott, CT 06716, pstanks050@gmail.com, 203-879-2656 

Doris Tolomei, 80 Sky Hill Drive, Wolcott, CT 06716, dtolomei@wolcottps.org 203-879-4496 

 

No report 

 

CONSERVATION & CURRENT AFFAIRS 

Heather Pulito, 32 Maple Street, Glastonbury, CT 06033, heatherstitch@aol.com, 860-633-8172 

Lynn Sellers, 12 Allen Road, Clinton, CT 06413, msellers@snet.net, 860-669-4908 

 

CONSERVATION -- I hope you all are surviving this crazy winter we are having between 
the snows, the thaws, the re-freezing and the rain!! It certainly has been a challenge on 
the roads and our driveways, or wherever you park your car. Think warm thoughts for 
Spring is coming....and we can turn our thoughts to conservation projects around our 
houses and in our towns. To take a paragraph from the Blue Book department will spur 

you on your way. 

"Our environmental problems are, in large part, due to the lack of understanding, which is due to a 
lack of awareness. A major step towards the solution...or at least to the control...of many 
environmental problems is to change people's attitudes and this requires education. Education 
brings awareness, awareness leads to action and action produces change. There is a sign at the 
Bronx Zoo with the words of African ecologist and philosopher, Baba Dioum, that says it best: 

                                               "In the end, 

                              We will only conserve what we love; 

                              We will only love what we understand; 

                      We will only understand what we have been taught."    

Let's teach our families, our friends, our club members and our communities to love our world. 
Make it your job to educate. Have fun, be creative and remember, EVERY LITTLE BIT HELPS!" 

 

mailto:wgamba@yahoo.com
mailto:pstanks050@gmail.com
mailto:dtolomei@wolcottps.org
mailto:heatherstitch@aol.com
mailto:msellers@snet.net
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CURRENT AFFAIRS -- If we could conjure a New Year miracle, I would definitely ask for a new kind 
of phone--one without robocalls and their ever changing crop of scams!! "lower credit card 
interest rate? Mortgage relief? "Free" vacations, medical supplies, or home alarms? Changes in 
your health benefits or bank account? These are bait in current top robocalls rip-offs, but new 
schemes constantly evolve, all seeking your personal or financial information. The fact is, certain 
kinds of robocalls are legal and useful. Airlines can call about flight information (which there have 
been thousands of this winter), schools can phone with messages, many of our towns have instant 
messaging especially involving weather related information. 

Flat out commercial pitches are illegal unless you have given permission in writing When these 
calls come in, your caller ID usually displays "spoofed" numbers--outright fakes or those stolen 
from legitimate organizations or citizens--or they just say "unknown." You can get the same rip off 
recording from a number of different numbers. Telemarketing scripts are shared as well. Many of 
these calls come from sequenced numbers programmed into their computerized systems. The 
scammers do not know whether numbers are real or not in many cases. Don't help them harass 
you!!  If you pick up the phone, NEVER "press any key" to opt out or to be transferred to someone. 
This lets them know your number is working and makes it ripe for future calls! Just hang up.  

You can block robocalls thru your phone provider, but it can be expensive as the numbers 

displayed on your caller ID change frequently. Learn about a promising free alternative at   
nomorobo.com     You can also file complaints. Although most caller ID displayed numbers are 

spoofed, report them to  ftc.gov/complaint   or call 888-382-1222 toll free 

  

HEALTH & HOMELIFE 

Norily Casagrande, 46 Sima Road, Higganum, CT 06441, norilycasagrande@yahoo.com, 860-345-4636  

Submitted by Shoreline Health Chair, Diane Neri 

March is: 

Brain Injury Awareness Month 

Muscular Dystrophy Month 

Hemophilia Awareness Month 

National Nutrition Month 

And Red Cross Month 

 

A Brief History of the American Red Cross 
As one of the nation’s premier humanitarian organizations, the American Red Cross is dedicated to 
helping people in need throughout the United States and, in association with other Red Cross 

http://nomorobo.com/
http://ftc.gov/complaint
mailto:norilycasagrande@yahoo.com
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networks, throughout the world. We depend on the many generous contributions of time, blood, 
and money from the American public to support our lifesaving services and programs. 

Clara Barton and a circle of her acquaintances founded the American Red Cross in Washington, 
D.C. on May 21, 1881. Barton first heard of the Swiss-inspired global Red Cross network while 
visiting Europe following the Civil War. Returning home, she campaigned for an American Red 
Cross and for ratification of the Geneva Convention protecting the war-injured, which the United 
States ratified in 1882. 

Barton led the Red Cross for 23 years, during which time we conducted our first domestic and 
overseas disaster relief efforts, aided the United States military during the Spanish-American War, 
and campaigned successfully for the inclusion of peacetime relief work as part of the global Red 
Cross network–the so-called “American Amendment” that initially met with some resistance in 
Europe. 

The Red Cross received our first congressional charter in 1900 and a second in 1905, the year after 
Barton resigned from the organization. The most recent version of the charter, which was adopted 
in May 2007, restates the traditional purposes of the organization which include giving relief to 
and serving as a medium of communication between members of the American armed forces and 
their families and providing national and international disaster relief and mitigation. 

Prior to the First World War, the Red Cross introduced its first aid, water safety, and public health 
nursing programs. With the outbreak of war, the organization experienced phenomenal growth. 
The number of local chapters jumped from 107 in 1914 to 3,864 in 1918 and membership grew 
from 17,000 to over 20 million adult and 11 million Junior Red Cross members. The public 
contributed $400 million in funds and material to support Red Cross programs, including those for 
American and Allied forces and civilian refugees. The Red Cross staffed hospitals and ambulance 
companies and recruited 20,000 registered nurses to serve the military. Additional Red Cross 
nurses came forward to combat the worldwide influenza epidemic of 1918. 

After the war, the Red Cross focused on service to veterans and enhanced our programs in safety 
training, accident prevention, home care for the sick, and nutrition education. We also provided 
relief for victims of such major disasters as the Mississippi River floods in 1927 and severe drought 
and the Depression during the 1930s. 

The Second World War called upon the Red Cross to provide extensive services once again to the 
U.S. military, Allies, and civilian war victims. We enrolled more than 104,000 nurses for military 
service, prepared 27 million packages for American and Allied prisoners of war, and shipped over 
300,000 tons of supplies overseas. At the military’s request, the Red Cross also initiated a national 
blood program that collected 13.3 million pints of blood for use by the armed forces. 

After World War II, the Red Cross introduced the first nationwide civilian blood program that now 
supplies more than 40 percent of the blood and blood products in this country. During the 1990s, 
we engineered a massive modernization of our blood services operations to improve the safety of 
our blood products. We continued to provide services to members of the armed forces and their 
families, including during the Korean, Vietnam, and Gulf wars. The Red Cross also expanded our 
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services into such fields as civil defense, CPR/AED training, HIV/AIDS education, and the provision 
of emotional care and support in the wake of disasters. Since 2006, the Red Cross and FEMA have 
worked together helping government agencies and community organizations plan, coordinate and 
provide feeding, sheltering and family reunification services for people affected by disasters. 

Today, the supporters, volunteers and employees of the American Red Cross provide 
compassionate care in five critical areas: 

¶ People affected by disasters in America 

¶ Support for members of the military and their families 

¶ Blood collection, processing and distribution 

¶ Health and safety education and training 

¶ International relief and development 

 

 

 

JUNIOR BULLETIN, MEDIA COORDINATOR 

Diane Neri, 14 Beach Road, Clinton, CT 06413, dianeatCJW@att.net, 860-669-8333 cell: 860-389-5650 

Deadline for articles for the newsletter is the 20th of each month. Next deadline is March 20th for 
the April edition.  

Remember to check out the CJW website at www.cjw.org. At the prompt, enter CJW_members. 
The “secret” password is Jewel$1979. 

Remember to send me articles and photos for Kathy’s press book. Let me know what/who the 
pictures show (they don’t need to be pictures of Kathy; we also want pictures of things your club is 
doing.) You can also scan and email pictures and clippings to me. 

I have received several requests for a Word version of the President’s report I {hope} that this link: 
https://skydrive.live.com/redir?page=view&resid=C0E2C60B1F86886!2214&authkey=!AIjZ-
RopoNtVX3E will enable you to download my Word document. 

http://www.cjw.org/
https://skydrive.live.com/redir?page=view&resid=C0E2C60B1F86886!2214&authkey=!AIjZ-RopoNtVX3E
https://skydrive.live.com/redir?page=view&resid=C0E2C60B1F86886!2214&authkey=!AIjZ-RopoNtVX3E
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JUNIORETTES 

Debi Puzia, 8 Cora Road, Tolland, CT 06084, dapuz55@yahoo.com, 860-870-9200 

No report 

 

LONG TERM AFFILIATION (LTA) 

Teena Bruneau, 164 Seneca Road, Bristol, CT 06010, bruneauchris@hotmail.com, 860-589-3234 

“Grow with Connecticut Junior Women in Friendship, Leadership and Service” 

Evelyn Magera, 40 Reality Road, Oxford, CT 06478, evelynfromjuniors@hotmail.com, 203-888-5311 

“Juniors are great leaders like shining stars guiding the way” 

Long-term Affiliation March 2014 newsletter article: 

Greetings from Evelyn in sunny Florida (for now). Paul and I are transitioning to be snow birds for 
the last couple of months. I can’t believe the terrible weather that has been going on in the 
northeast and several states throughout the nation. Believe it or not the weather here has been 
mostly cold, down to 38 degrees in the morning, rainy for most of the month and damp. I guess 
this is much better than all the snow storms you have all experienced. 

REMINDERS - the following paragraphs bears repeating:  

If your club would like to plan a dinner or small celebration for some of the upcoming holidays 
(i.e.: Valentine’s Day, St. Patrick’s Day, Easter, etc.) contact us first, we have a list of available 
dates.  The ladies really appreciated the dinners that were made for them last year and very 
impressed with our culinary expertise. Also, please keep us updated with your club events that we 
can mention in our articles and let us know if you have a fundraiser coming up for FS:FH.   

Please make monetary donation checks payable to CJW & earmarked for FS: FH.  No checks should 
be sent directly to FS: FH, they must go thru the CJW checking account.  Checks can be mailed to 
CJW Treasurer, Sue Spencer, 114 Pinney St., Ellington, CT 06029 or brought to President’s dinner & 
presented directly to a FS: FH rep (but still make the checks out to CJW). 

We will be collecting non-perishable food pantry items at the Presidents dinner meeting in March.  
If you are not attending the dinner please get your donations to your district advisor.  Some of the 
foods they run out of regularly are cereal, coffee, tea, hot chocolate, soup, rice, pasta, cereal, tuna, 
peanut butter & jelly, etc.   

Teena and my two years as co-chairs for FS: FH is coming to an end.   CJW will continue to support 
FS:FH until May 2016, but they will need 2 more members to serve as chairmen.  Please contact us 
if you would like more information about this position.  You may also speak with the incoming 
director, Amy Neves or Ronnie Hollis, Immediate Past Director who is coordinating this year’s 
nomination process. 

 

 

mailto:dapuz55@yahoo.com
mailto:bruneauchris@hotmail.com
mailto:evelynfromjuniors@hotmail.com
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THANK YOU ACCOLADES: 

As of this writing, we have heard from Susan Luiz letting us know that the South Windsor club will 
be donating a raffle basket containing Tastefully Simple® items at the President’s dinner. Many 
thanks to Susan and her very generous club members. 

Cheryl Waters of Watertown Juniors has been coordinating the club’s efforts for our long-term 
affiliation. She is married to a “Junior” husband who had graciously offered to deliver the donated 
items from the club members to FS:FH. What a guy and a keeper too!  Thank you to Watertown 
members for their continued support and generosity.  

We would like to thank Terri Malo and the Trumbull Community Women’s club for preparing a 
dinner for the female soldiers last month. With the season of Spring in mind they brought brightly 
colored tablecloths, beautiful flowers and Hershey® kisses, appetizers (cheese & crackers, Humus 
& Pita chips, and fruit salad).  The entrée course consisted of beef stew with vegetables & fresh 
bread, oven fried chicken, potato and tossed salads.  The desserts were brownies, cupcakes, 
cookies and a strawberry gelatin. They also gave each resident a gift bag with toiletries and 
provided a gift bag for the 9 month old boy that included a baby blanket, toy, stuffed animal and 
some clothing. They were able to visit with a few of the veterans and connect more on a personal 
level.  The weekend house monitor was very friendly and helpful. The evening was very enjoyable 
and was asked when they would be returning.   

FYI -- during their visit while speaking with the veterans, the TCW members asked what they like to 
receive in any gift bags and were told the ladies were appreciative of anything, but for now they 
had an abundance of trial size toiletries.  So the TCW members thought that future toiletry 
donations should be purchased in regular sizes. The residents still like receiving gift cards from 
Walmart or Target. 

Teena and I thought of making άDƻƛƴƎ IƻƳŜέ baskets as a great idea for when the residents leave 
the home to a permanent residence. We spoke with Olivia and she liked the idea and mentioned 
that they are always in huge demand! She gave us some great suggestions for the baskets: “People 
use laundry baskets or large plastic storage bins and fill them with laundry detergent, dish soap, 
cleansers, dishes, bed sheets, sponges etc. Anything that you think you might need when you first 
move!” We are asking all clubs who would like to put together a basket(s) to please bring them to 
Spring Conference. Feel free to contact us with any questions you may have. 

 

I will not be attending the President’s dinner this year for the first time during my tenure as a CJW 
member since 1992. I will miss seeing everyone, but know that Teena has everything under control 
in my absence (as she always does). Olivia Ellwanger may be attending the President’s dinner or 
she will be sending a representative from FS:FH who will accept any monetary donations and 
transport any donated items back to the home. 

With heartfelt thanks from both of us for all you do for our long-term project, CJW, and your local 
communities. 

In Junior Pride and Friendship, 

Evelyn and Teena 
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MEETING PLANNER 

Elizabeth Tischio, 5 Lakeview Place, Middlefield, CT 06455, johntischio@prudentialct.com, 860-349-3065 

Have you made your reservation for President’s Dinner? 

The Call for Spring Conference will be coming in the next few days. Make your 
reservations early. Plan on coming on Friday for Kathy’s Roast and staying over for the 
Conference. 

 

WAYS AND MEANS 

Sue Spencer, 114 Pinney Street, Ellington, CT 06029, razoo1106@gmail.com, 860-212-0533 

   

Please contact Sue prior to the President’s Dinner if your club is in need of pins or CJW branded items.  
      

 

CHARTER OAK 

Jen Quinn jenquinn@comcast.net 

  

Clubs, please send news items directly to Diane Neri with your club 
name and district in the Subject. 

 

 

DOGWOOD 

Donna Wesolowski, 873 Bayberry Lane, Orange, CT 06477, donnaweso@optimum.net, 203-799-3519 

Dogwood District 

 

 

The Dogwood District is made up of the ladies from the Junior Women's Club of Fairfield, 

the Junior Woman's Club of Milford, the Monroe Women's Club, the Newtown Junior Women's Club, 

the Orange Community Women, the Stamford Junior Woman's Club, the Stratford Junior Woman's 

Club, the Trumbull Community Women, Inc., the West Haven Junior Woman's Club, the Trumbull 

Young Woman's Club, and the Orange Community Juniorettes.  

Hello Everyone!! 

The ladies of Dogwood District are getting ready to travel east and attend the President’s Dinner on 

March 12th.  We hope to see fellow club members from all of the other Districts there as well.  

Remember, it’s a night to celebrate all we do!! 

mailto:johntischio@prudentialct.com
mailto:razoo1106@gmail.com
mailto:donnaweso@optimum.net
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In case you haven’t done it yet, pencil “CJW” onto May 3rd  in your calendar because we know you 
will not want to miss CJW Spring Conference this year.  Kara Sundlun from News Channel 3 will be 

our featured speaker and she will be speaking on How choosing love and living dreams creates a 

healthy life. Also planned is a Showcase featuring all things Connecticut, a delicious brunch, 

networking with old and new friends, installation of the new CJW board, raffles, and more.   

I told you last month that everyone must be too busy having fun and doing good things for their local 

communities to send in a report.  I was right!!   Take a look below at all we have been doing.  

- Donna Wesolowski, Dogwood District Advisor 

 

Club Highlights 

The Stratford Junior s will be holding their 5th Annual Town wide Spelling Bee for 5th and 6th 

grade elementary students from Stratford's public and parochial schools on Wednesday, April 30th.  

Orange Community Women held a Valentine’s Day Gourmet Dinner Social on February 14th.  Plans 

were to have our husbands cook for us and they all did at least a little of the work (or at least they said 

so!)  It was a lot of fun and a nice break from the Cabin Fever of a snowy February. OCW members  

got their chance to cook when they prepared and delivered a pulled pork and barbeque chicken dinner 

to the FH:FS house on February 23rd.  

The first week in March, Newtown Junior Women’s Club members will be baking cookies for 

Firefighter Appreciation. Members will bake cookies, assemble trays, and deliver them to the local 

firehouses (five locations in total)  for their monthly meetings.    

Trumbull Community Women hosted a dinner for the female veterans at FH:SS on Sunday, 

February 16.  The meal consisted of appetizers, beef stew, oven fried chicken, potatoes, tossed salads 

and dessert.  Members were able to visit with the residents on a one-on-one basis.  Each resident 

received a gift bag; and the baby received a shirt, toy and a beautiful blanket knitted by one of our 

members.  The residents enjoyed the evening and wanted to know when we would come back. 

One of the members of Trumbull Community Women was in contact with a soldier in Afghanistan 

who told her that the soldiers in his platoon do not have pillows and they needed 30 pillows.  When 

the members of TCW heard this they said we would certainly honor their request.  We partnered with 

the group “Care Packages for Soldiers” and purchased 15 pillows and pillowcases each.    TCW paid 

for the shipping.  “Care Packages for Soldiers” are retired police wives and other concerned 

Connecticut citizens who package and mail “WE CARE” boxes to the armed forces in Iraq and 

Afghanistan.  They are based in Fairfield.  They are happy to help you initiate a Care Package for 

Soldiers and are in need of donations for postage.  If you can help with a donation for postage you 

can send a check to “Project from the Heart – HSC” c/o Shirley Sambrook, 314 Shoreham Village 

Drive, Fairfield, CT 06825.  If you know of a soldier to add to their list or want to partner with this 

group, contact Shirley at 203-259-5903 or shirlgirl1106@optonline.net. 
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REGAL MONARCHS 

Clubs, until you get a District Advisor please send your news directly to 
Diane Neri or Amy Neves. 

 Please indicate in your subject that you are a Regal Monarchs District 
club. 

 

Thanks, Hebron Women’s Club for sending me your newsletter. Hebron has been busy hosting 
a Spelling Bee, getting ready for their HSO (which I’m thinking might be Hartford Symphony 
Orchestra?) fundraiser, and baking dog biscuits to sell at the Maple Fest to support National 
Education for Assistant Dog Services (NEADS). Those doggie treats sound yummy. Hope you’ll 
share some recipes. 

S.H.O.R.E. 

Ann Whitman, 28 Beechwood Drive, Wallingford, CT 06492, annwhitman@snet.net, 203-284-2376 

 

No report 

 

Shoreline Community Women will host their annual Neighbor’s Night on Wednesday, March 19th 
with a pot luck dinner meeting. All members are encouraged to “bring a friend”. 

WILDBURY 

Tanya Pistawka, tbhipson@yahoo.com 

 

No report 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:annwhitman@snet.net
mailto:tbhipson@yahoo.com
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THIS AND THAT 

 

Shepherdés Pieᵔᵔᵔᵔᵔ 

Source: Melissa DéArrabian, FoodNetwork 

Prep 1 hr ∙ Cook 45 mins ∙ Makes 6 to 8 servings ∙ Difficulty Easy ∙ Source 

M.foodnetwork.com 

Ingredients  

Garlicky Potato Topping: 

¶ 4 large russet potatoes, peeled and quartered 
¶ 10 whole garlic cloves, peeled 
¶ 1/2 cup sour cream 
¶ 1/4 to 1/2 cup beef broth 
¶ 4 tablespoons butter, softened 
¶ 1/2 teaspoon salt 
¶ 1/2 teaspoon freshly ground black pepper 
¶ Nonstick cooking spray 

Filling: 

¶ 4 slices bacon, cut into thin strips 
¶ 1 tablespoon vegetable oil 
¶ 2 medium onions, chopped 
¶ 1/2 teaspoon salt, plus 1/2 teaspoon 
¶ 1 teaspoon sugar 
¶ 1 pound ground beef 
¶ 2 to 3 medium carrots, roughly chopped, (about 1 cup) 
¶ 3/4 cups frozen peas, thawed 
¶ 2 garlic cloves, minced 

http://m.foodnetwork.com/recipes/444175
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¶ 2 tablespoons tomato paste 
¶ 1 tablespoon all-purpose flour 
¶ 1 (12-ounce) bottle light or dark beer 
¶ 1/2 cup beef broth 
¶ 1 teaspoon finely minced fresh rosemary leaves 
¶ 1/2 teaspoon freshly ground black pepper 
¶ 1/2 cup grated Swiss or Cheddar 
¶ 2 tablespoons chopped fresh parsley leaves 

Directions 

Prepare potato topping: In a large saucepan add the potatoes and garlic and cover with 
cold water. Bring to a boil over medium heat and cook, uncovered, until the potatoes are 
fork-tender, about 15 to 20 minutes. Drain. Transfer the potatoes and garlic to a large bowl. 
Add the sour cream, 1/4 cup of the broth, butter, salt and pepper, and beat on low speed 
with a hand mixer until the potatoes are light and fluffy, about 1 to 2 minutes. If the mixture 
is too dry, add the remaining 1/4 cup broth. Do not over mix (I made the mistake of using 
my immersion blender and made glue instead of nice, fluffy mashed potatoes). Cover and 
set aside. 

Preheat the oven to 350 degrees F. Spray a 10-inch round baking dish with nonstick spray. 

Prepare filling: Heat a large skillet over medium heat. Add the bacon and cook, stirring 
occasionally until browned and almost crisp, about 7 to 8 minutes. With a slotted spoon, 
transfer the bacon to a plate; set aside. 

Add the oil to the drippings in the skillet and put over medium heat. Add the onions and 1/2 
teaspoon of salt, and cook, stirring occasionally, until the onions are very soft and just 
beginning to brown, about 10 minutes. Sprinkle in the sugar, and cook, stirring 
occasionally, until the onions begin to caramelize, about 3 minutes. Stir in the beef and 
cook, stirring occasionally, over medium-high heat, until the beef begins to brown, about 7 
minutes. Add the carrots, peas, and garlic and cook, stirring, until the vegetables begin to 
soften, about 5 minutes. Stir in the tomato paste and flour and cook, stirring, until well 
blended, about 2 minutes. Add the beer, bring to a boil and boil for 3 minutes. Cook, 
stirring with a wooden spoon, and scraping up the browned bits from the bottom of the pan, 
about 2 minutes Add the cooked bacon, the broth, rosemary, 1/2 teaspoon of salt, and the 
pepper, and bring to a boil. Reduce the heat and simmer, uncovered, until the sauce 
thickens, about 15 minutes. 

Spoon the meat mixture into the prepared baking dish. Spread the potato topping evenly 
over the beef mixture. Bake until the filling is hot, the topping is lightly browned and the 
edges are bubbly, about 35 minutes. Remove from the oven and sprinkle with the cheese. 
Return to the oven and bake for 10 more minutes. Let rest out of the oven for 10 minutes 
before serving. Sprinkle with parsley and serve. 
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FALL CONFERENCE MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order at 9:07AM.  Pledges were recited. Becky Faull, President of 
Bethlehem Junior Women’s Club welcomed the group. 
 

DIRECTOR Kathy Znosko  West Haven  

 

Kathy welcomed Cynthia Rabinowitz, the speaker for the morning; Past Director: Teena Bruneau; 
Past Board member: Bunny Ouellette 
 
Kathy thanked the Bethlehem Junior Women's Club for hostessing the Fall Conference meeting and 
providing the delicious food. Exciting Girl Scout news: cookie stations will be at many polling stations 
next week. Equal support for the boy scouts is asked. Kathy will send to the corresponding secretary, 
to send out to clubs, a link to order popcorn for the troops. 
 
Cynthia Rabinowitz from World Horizons International was introduced. She is a Landscape Designer, 
Soil and Wetlands Scientist and a Permaculturist. She has been a consulting soil and wetland 
scientist for 28 years and is a resident of Bethlehem. She spoke on promoting personal and 
ecological health with organic food. Planet health is very important. We must take care of the planet 
and can start by composting our own garbage. 9 Life Support of the Earth were discussed and 
explained. 30% more antioxidants are found in organic foods. Two websites with helpful information 
to learn more about the soil and health are: soilandhealth.org or soilanalyst.org 
 

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR Amy Neves  Cromwell  

 

Amy thanked everyone for attending meeting and Bethlehem for making the arrangements. Their club 

did an awesome job. She announced that her newsletter article explains how to organize a meeting in 

their district. CJW is losing membership in many clubs and it is hard to get new members, but she 

was very happy to announce a new Juniorette club in Orange. Currently they have 8 members and 

two advisors. Kathy installed the club by presenting them with a "Jewel."(Her theme token.) and 

wished the club well. The club President will be installed at a later date as 5 girls want the position 

and they have not made a decision yet. 

 

JUNIORETTE COORDINATOR Debi Puzia             absent  Tolland  

 

No Report. 

  

RECORDING SECRETARY Wendy Gamba         absent  Shoreline  

 

A motion was made by Amy Neves and seconded by Patti Stankevicius to accept the minutes as 

printed from the Spring Conference May 4, 2013 meeting. All in Favor.  Motion carried. 

  

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY  Lyn n Sellers  Shoreline  
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Lynn sent out 2 flyers and call for Fall Conference; sent get well cards to Ronnie and Heather.  

 

TREASURER  Sue Spencer       Stafford  

 

ACCOUNT BALANCES:  

Checking Account $16,078.52 

Money Market $3,360.06 

TOTAL ACCOUNT BALANCES $19,438.58 

  

HOLDING ACCOUNTS:  

LTA – FS/FH $3,300.00 

State Project - CCC  

Maureen Borski Scholarship $3,200.00 

Marie Bates / Juniorette Accounts $3,750.00 

Paulie Magera Fund $3,400.00 

TOTAL HOLDING ACCOUNTS $13,650.00 

  

 

Sue reminded all the clubs that dues and insurance payments are due now. If you need to purchase 

any CJW items see Sue or email her your request. She reminded clubs that solicitation filings need to 

be done only if the club makes more than $50,000.00/year. 

 

IMMEDIATE PAST DIRECTOR / 

PARLIAMENTARIAN/LEADERSHIP 

Ronnie Hollis  Bristol  

 

Since Ronnie and Evelyn got lost, they found the town of Bethlehem to be quite beautiful during their 

"tour!" All voting for today will include officers, chairs, District reps, past officers and club delegates. 

Ronnie is looking for one person from each district to be on the nominating committee for January. If 

you are interested in seeking a position on the Board, please step forward, fill out the application in 

the Blue Book and get it to Ronnie by January 10th. Descriptions of all the Board positions are in the 

Blue Book. If you are currently in a position and would like to change to a new position, please let her 

know your intentions, and again fill out the form. She also needs a current board member to be on the 

committee as Evelyn will be in Florida (perhaps she can Skype...) 

 

Leadership Tips: you do not have to be an officer to be a leader. Not who are, but what you do is 

important. Be organized and always have a plan! 
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LONG TERM AFFILIATION Teena Bruneau  Wolcott  

 Evelyn Magera      Oxford  

 

Speakers from FS/FH-Olivia Ellwanger, Program Director, and Nadine Douglas, Case Manager, 

spoke to the group and updated clubs on current residents at the house, plans for the holiday and 

search for a new coordinator to take Amanda's place. They answered questions from the group.  

Teena and Evelyn reminded clubs that they will need to know any plans your club has regarding 

Christmas donations to the home by November 30th. The Dogwood District will be making stockings 

for the residents. If any club would like a speaker to come and speak about the home, please contact 

Evelyn. They are also looking for volunteer LTA coordinators to take over for them and they would 

like to begin "grooming" someone now for next year. Please give it some thought. A reminder-any 

monetary donations need to go thru CJW, not directly to the home. This is for IRS purposes. Specify 

in the memo line that the check is for female soldiers. At Spring Conference, CJW had voted to make 

a donation to cover pizza parties for 6 months, as the women really enjoy these. They proposed that 

we continue this for another 6 months. By a show of hands the group was in favor. A presentation 

was made by Teena and Evelyn, on behalf of all the clubs, for $1500.00 to use for the house pizza 

parties. Enfield also presented a check for $250.00. 

 

ARTS & EDUCATION Patti Stankevicius        

Doris Tolomei  

Wolcott  

Wolcott  

 

Patti and Doris asked clubs to continue to support the scholarship funds this year. Applications for the 

scholarships are in the Blue Book. Be sure to check the deadlines for submission. There will be no 

CJW state spelling bee this year. Perhaps your club could sponsor a local contest or a "writing 

contest." 

 

CONSERVATION & CURRENT 

AFFAIRS 

Lynn Sellers                Shoreline  

 

Remember Veterans Day November 11th. Participate in local ceremonies and "Thank Our Veterans." 

Make this a "Red, White and Blue" month as your theme for club meetings.  

 

HEALTH & HOMELIFE Norily Casagrande       Haddam  

 
No Report 
 

MEETING PLANNER Elizabeth Tischio  Middlefield  
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49 Juniors including 10 Board members present; 15 clubs represented. Becky and Amy, coordinators 

from Bethlehem who organized today’s meeting, were presented thank you gifts by Kathy. The 

Presidents Dinner will be March 12th. Location TBA. 

 

PUBLIC RELATIONS /        JUNIOR 

BULLETIN 

Diane Neri               Shoreline 

 

CJW website is "live" and Diane is eager to get feedback as well as put club news on the site. The 

password and access are in the CJW Newsletter. 

 

CHARTER OAK Jen Quinn        Absent  Windsor  

 
No Report. 
 

DOGWOOD Donna Wesolowski        Orange  

 

Dogwood District is busy at work planning Spring Conference. The District is also preparing stockings 

for the FS/FH Home for the holidays. 

  

REGAL MONARCHS Open  

 

Simsbury will be holding their 4th Annual Luminaria Night December 1st from 5-7pm. Townspeople 

purchase kits and light their own driveways. 

 
  

S.H.O.R.E. Ann Whitman Absent         Wallingford  

  

Shoreline announced their Christmas in Clinton celebration will be December 8th from 2-7pm. 

 

WILDBURY Tanya Pistawka  

Lee Jensen  

Middlebury  

Wolcott  

 

Kathy welcomed Lee back to the Board. Lee stated that she is not a "techie", has no computer, has a 

"dumb" phone not a smart phone, have telephones and a mailbox. Wolcott will be holding their "Miss 

Wolcott" pageant this evening. They are collecting Toys for Tots and Teens this holiday season. They 

will also be holding a Casino Night November 16th. Bethlehem held a "Stuff A Bug" for the local food 

pantry. Christmas in Bethlehem will be December 6-7th. 
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We broke for 2 workshops from 12 to 12:40.  These included a card making or jewelry making area. 

The materials for the all occasion cards for the soldiers were donated by a local company.  The 

alternate workshop was a discussion on membership recruitment and retention. 

 

 

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

 

Ronnie brought several bags of the Curechief's(which were her special charity during her 

Directorship)for people to distribute where they feel they can. Unfortunately due to the economy, the 

group has folded. She asked that they be taken to hospitals, Doctor's offices or clinics who would be 

willing to put them out for patients to take. 

 

The raffle baskets donated raised $362.00 for the LTA. Thank you to all the clubs who contributed 

and to members for buying tickets. For Christmas, Teena and Evelyn asked that those clubs who plan 

to buy gift cards that they do so in $25 increments to either Target or Wal-Mart. Please let them know 

your club will be purchasing gift cards, and mail them to Teena before the holiday.  

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

 

Bethlehem raffled off 6 of the centerpieces they had provided through local merchants. All recipients 

were delighted with their gift.  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 

Donna Wesolowski, Dogwood District Advisor, announced the invitation to Spring Conference, 2014 

to be held May 2-3rd at the Oronoque Country Club in Stratford. The theme for the AM meeting and 

Brunch will be, "A Better Connecticut thru CJW" with the guest speaker being Kara Sundlun from 

channel 3 news. There will also be a showcase of Connecticut Attractions and Products. The Friday 

night festivities and accommodations will be at the Homewood Suites. 

 
ADJOURNMENT:  Following the Seven Word Prayer @ 1:12PM  

 
 
 

 


